State of Wisconsin
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
101 S. Webster Street
Box 7921
Madison WI 53707-7921

Scott Walker, Governor Cathy Stepp, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 FAX 608-267-3579 TTY Access via relay - 711



March 1, 2012

Nelson Olavarria (Representative for the Ripon FF/NN Landfill Potentially Responsible Party (PRP) Group)
Cooper Industries
600 Travis Street, #5600
Houston, TX. 77210

SUBJECT:

Approval of the Revised Focused Feasibility Study (FS) for the Ripon HWY FF/NN

Landfill

Ripon HWY FF/NN Landfill License #467, Ripon, WI.

WDNR BRRTS #02-20-000915

Dear Mr. Olavarria:

The Department and US EPA have completed the review of the above-reference report, prepared for you by Tetra Tech GEO, received on January 25, 2012. The Department is approving the report subject to the following conditions. You may submit a revised report or revised pages to account for these conditions if you wish. That is not required, as this letter will be part of the administrative record.

## It is understood that:

- 1. The title of table 2-1 in list of tables in the Table of Contents should be "Potential Applicable or Relevant and Appropriate Requirements".
- 2. The Executive Summary and section 2.2.8 should both read that City water was extended to the affected residences by Alliant Energy (former owner/operator of the city water utility). The Executive Summary currently states the City did this.
- 3. The second sentence in section 4.2 should read: "The two operable units are source control and groundwater."
- 4. The municipal water contingency described in the alternative descriptions in section 5 would be implemented in accordance with the last 5 sentences in section 4.4.5.
- 5. Section 5.3.3.1 is amended as follows: "... expanding the connection of municipal water to downgradient private water supply well users. ..".

The Department appreciates your efforts to restore the environment at this site. Should you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (608)267-7563 or email me at gary.edelstein@wisconsin.gov. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Gary A. Edelstein, P.E.

Waste Management Engineer

Remediation & Redevelopment Program



cc: Christine Lilek, DNR - ecopy
Bernard Schorle, EPA - ecopy - <u>schorle.bernard@epa.gov</u>
Mike Noel, Tetra Tech - ecopy - <u>Mike.Noel@tetratech.com</u>
Lori Rich, City of Ripon - ecopy - <u>lrich@cityofripon.com</u>